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A Special Meeting of the Brasher Town Board was held on June 29, 2020 at the Municipal Building in Brasher Falls, NY with Supervisor M. Peets presiding.

PRESENT:
M. Peets, Supervisor


C. Rose, Councilman


G. St. Hilaire, Councilman

D. Bellinger, Councilman

                                                                           S. Hourihan, Councilwoman
RECORDING SECRETARY:
Bethany St. Hilaire, Town Clerk

ALSO:





    Larry Hewlett
CALL TO ORDER 
Supervisor M. Peets called the special meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  The pledge of Allegiance 

was said by all.
Opt out Law regarding Solar Taxes: Mr. Peets explains he has spoken with Roger Linden who highly recommends we opt out of the tax moratorium this solar group is asking for. This law should get their attention and we will have the public hearing on July 8th to move forward with this. We can always rescind if they plan to offer something generous. D. Bellinger is our representative for this project and he met with the new gentleman in charge who was more than willing to come talk to the board about the project and answer any questions we had. As we had discussed before Gov. Cuomo still wants to put the JJJ part into Article 10 Law that will note that municipalities have no say in any decisions or has any rights regarding their generator or renewable energy pieces.   We have already sent our displeasure through the resolution we passed last meeting. 
B&L Firm to represent Town on Solar Intervention: 
M. Peets explains that Barton and Loguidice asked us, meaning all three towns, to get on board regarding the solar intervention. (Massena, Norfolk and Brasher). The public service commission has made this filing for Intervening money which is money based on how many MW of Solar. So, for example, if the facility is 150MW and it is $350 Per MW there would be almost $63,000.00 available to the 3 towns.  Approximately 75% of the solar project is on Brasher land, I feel we should get 75% of the monies. This B&L firm will represent us and make the application for us.  We could use those funds for multiple things but if we sign the contract and get things rolling, we will be ahead of the game. As far as representation goes, M. Peets did ask Roger Linden if he would do this and he explains he doesn’t do this type of work but highly recommends this group. Steve Lafevre is the man I spoke to and he also is the Engineer doing the Depot street bridge. 
      A motion was made to accept B&L contract by D. Bellinger, seconded by S. Hourihan, all in favor, motion carried.
M. Peets explains along with the solar project info Cathy Henry said she would like to be on this siting committee. D. Bellinger asked how many people would be needed for this committee? Mark Peets said only 1 is needed but would be nice for people to have a choice if they want on. They will do background check and paperwork on the people appointed. The legislative chairman will review the paperwork and choose the committee.  We have tried to contact a few others but they have reasons for not being able to do so. 
Letter from Cara Liberty regarding Buck Ave, Speed Zone: Cara Liberty wrote a letter regarding the speed zone on Buck Ave.  She presented a letter for it be changed to 30 mph along the entire road as there are now some homes along the in between.  She also sent a request to the Town of Stockholm. 

     A motion was made by C. Rose to accept the letter from Mrs. Liberty, seconded by S. Hourihan.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Now we will send the request to the county and see where we need to go from here. 
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Property Value Program - $1,000 for Re-Eval:  M. Peets states, as you know, we are in the middle of a re-eval for the town. A lot of a re-eval is calculating property values.  Darrin Colton who has retired from the county Real property office, has a program that will calculate the values and give a report to Alan Fukes and Leon Shorette. We are hoping this will help speed the process up a bit. 
D. Bellinger asked what happens if there is a discrepancy? For example, say they are $30,000.00 off from what the values are now.  M. Peets explains that he is third party and is only going off the facts of what is on record at the county not what Leon and Al put in.  So, if you have a storage shed on your property of a certain size that the county has noted, there will be a cost or value that is generated out of this program.  D. Bellinger feels our biggest problem will be land classification then.  M. Peets agreed. 

Mr. Peets also wanted to note that just because there is a re-evaluation going on doesn’t mean your taxes will go up.  May go down, may stay the same, may increase especially if you have done some renovations/additions that you as a property owner didn’t report or get a building permit for and it is now added on to your assessment. 
C. Rose was concerned that having someone else plug in numbers and something goes wrong, will any of this fall back onto Leon. M. Peets explains that this program is downloading the values that the property office in the county already has for certain items such as a shed that is a certain size, it isn’t that Leon is putting in values.  Leon is just putting in the size of the shed and the program will spit out the value of it for that property. We are paying for the program of the values of certain items on a property.  We do have money in the assessor portion of the budget to pay for this, but if you would like Darrin to come to next meeting and explain the program better, we can table this and discuss next meeting.  All agreed to table this until July 8th meeting. 
Verizon Lease- M. Peets had given the changes we would like to see in the Verizon Lease.  Tom Irwin says there should be no problem with these changes.  Hopefully we will get that back soon and move forward.  If this works out Tom states, he may be looking for another spot in Brasher to put up a Tower. He might look at land over on the Vice Road. May run some power to the old recycling building and if we can give him some good options it will only bring in more revenue to our town. 
C. Rose states that he would like to make sure we try to come up with something to honor Bill Demo.  All agreed and they would like to come with ideas next meeting. 

S. Hourihan is doing some research on the St. Regis River grant.  Gov. Cuomo still has it on his desk but she will let us know any updates in July meeting. M. Peets would really like recreation to apply for this grant. 
ADJOURNMENT AND NEXT MEETING

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. by G. St. Hilaire, seconded by D. Bellinger.  All in favor, motion carried. The next regular meeting of the Brasher Town Board 
will be held at the Municipal Building in Brasher Falls, NY at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, July 8, 2020.
Respectfully submitted,
Bethany St. Hilaire
Town Clerk

